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Dear Ms Ransom, 

Australian Banking Association – application for authorisation AA1000441 – 
draft determination 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the draft determination above, issued on 27 
September 2019. My comments are made in a personal capacity. They are informed by 
almost 25 years in roles focused on the needs of low income consumers. I was also the 
consumer member of the Banking Code Compliance Monitoring Committee during its first 
four years of operation from 2004 to 2008. 

I will focus on several key issues in the draft determination: 

a) Proposed conditions in the draft determination 

The Banking Royal Commission, similar to the Prices Surveillance Authority review in 
1995 that raised issues in relation to the affordability of basic transaction accounts, 
focused it recommendations on industry self-regulation. The Commission notes in the 
draft determination notes that a failure on the part of industry to act effectively might 
trigger a legislative response. There has already been considerable forbearance in 
encouraging industry to take effective action on these issues. Whilst there has been 
considerable progress, the case studies presented to the Royal Commission confirm not 
all Australians can access a transaction account on fair and affordable terms. 

The attachment of extra conditions and reporting requirements to confirm authorisation is 
therefore entirely appropriate. Some further comment on the detail of the conditions is 
offered below. 

b) Eligibility: 

I agree with the Commission’s concern that the proposed eligibility criteria are minimum 
rather than mandatory and that this should be expressed as clearly as possible. As a 
general observation, the Banking Code is most effective when it makes clear, simple, 
consistent undertakings and where like subject matter is grouped together. That is not 
only useful for consumers to understand their rights but for signatory banks to meet their 
responsibilities. 

c) Minimum Standards: 

The Commission has noted the improvement in the minimum standards proposed in the 
application in comparison to the 2002 request. That reflects the evolution of low and fee-
free products on offer and consumer expectations. 
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